# The Corporation of the Township of Huron-Kinloss



# Staff Report

**Report Title: Refreshment Vehicle Application - Popcycle** 

**Prepared By: Kelly Lush, Deputy Clerk** 

**Department: Clerk's Department** 

Date: Sep. 8, 2021

Report Number: CLK-2021-09-105 File Number: P09 REF 21

**Attachments: Popcycle Refreshment Vehicle and Site Plan** 

#### **Recommendation:**

That the Township of Huron-Kinloss Committee of the Whole hereby approves Report Number CLK2021-09-105 prepared by Kelly Lush, Deputy Clerk AND approves the refreshment vehicle application from Lauren White, Popcycle to be located at 100 Lake Range Drive, Point Clark, ON at the Rick Elliott Construction property for the 2021 season SUBJECT to adherence to all provincial and health recommendations due to the COVID-19 pandemic.

### **Background:**

Lauren White has submitted a Refreshment Vehicle Licence application to allow for her vehicle (dicki dee type bike) to park at 100 Lake Range Drive, Point Clark for the 2021 season to sell pre-packaged ice cream treats.

#### Discussion:

As per Township of Huron-Kinloss Refreshment Vehicle By-Law, Refreshment Vehicles are permitted to operate on property zoned General Commercial. The property located at 100 Lake Range Drive, Point Clark (Rick Elliott Construction) is zoned as General Commercial.

The refreshment vehicle application has received approval by the Health Unit, written confirmation of compliance with all fire regulations, proof of insurance and permission from the property owner to park on their property.

Staff is recommending that the applicant receive approval to allow the refreshment vehicle to operate at 100 Lake Range Drive, Point Clark subject to adherence to all provincial and public health recommendations due to the COVID-19 pandemic.

### **Financial Impacts:**

As per the Consolidated Fees By-Law No. 2020-23, refreshment vehicle license fee of \$350.00.

## **Strategic Alignment / Link:**

We are a vibrant community that values our uniqueness and creativity

## **Respectfully Submitted By:**

Kelly Lush, Deputy Clerk

### **Approved By:**

Mary Rose Walden, Chief Administrative Officer